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28 September 2010
Dear Colleague 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME

Use of GAD produced cash equivalent transfer value guidance
I last wrote on 20 July advising on an approach to take until 1 October. With apologies for late issue I now include two guidance notes for dealing with club transfers and PSOD cases. In terms of LGPS management it seems appropriate to use the date of leaving and/or joining (ie on or after 1 October) as the effective trigger date. But pension fund managers need to be aware of the attached letter dated 1 September relating to Club transfers between public service schemes and take action accordingly.

Until certain legal issues are clarified the guidance does not include advice on non-club transfers in. Funds can continue using the extant GAD guidance but need to be aware of the limited risk involved in that the exporting scheme may have prepared its cetv on a CPI basis and the old guidance provides membership on a RPI basis.

It is understood that these new factors should not present administrators or software providers with significant problems in changing with effect from 1 October. However discussion has continued with GAD to changes to the advice notes which are more relevant to the use of age 65 factors overall and if this proceeds than an implementation date of April 2011, or later if delays occur, will be considered.
Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Workforce, Pay and Pensions Division
Cap and Share: 31st March National Model Fund Exercise
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